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Diary Dates 

       9th May 2025 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

 

With the 80th anniversary of VE Day, the school marked 

the occasion in style - with Excalibur performing the 

‘Lindy Hop’, the school choir singing ‘Take me home’ and 

every child receiving a pin badge to remember the event.  

 

Congratulations to our 

poetry competition 

winners; all of the 

children’s poems were 

judged by members of the PTFA 

and our winners now have their 

work on display in the school 

corridor as well as recitals now live 

on the school website here. This year’s theme was, ‘What a lot 

of nonsense!’ and I’m sure that every child will be excited to 

share their poetry and other work at the end of term 

Work Celebration, which will take place on 23rd May – 

sign up details here.  

 

I am delighted to announce that Molly S and Emily in 

King Arthur, as well as Ruby and Grace from 

Excalibur represented Yeovil in the inter-area 

cross country races this week. The girls crowned 

an outstanding season of races to represent 

Yeovil in the area finals - well done to Emily, 

Grace, Ruby and Molly who raced with heart, 

determination and bravery.  

 

As the summer term rolls on, we turn our 

sporting attention to tennis and cricket, as well as athletic-based activities in PE lessons. 

Poetry Competition 

Winners 

VE Day Anniversary 

Inter-Area Runners 

https://www.countessgythaprimary.co.uk/gallery/
https://www.countessgythaprimary.co.uk/gallery/
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Mr Gallagher is pleased to report that several Year 3s travelled to 

Yeovil Tennis club on Thursday for a taster session. The children had 

a great time playing fun balancing games, Jamaican tennis and 

much more. Well done to: Henry, Emily, Molly, Wren and Harriet. 

 

Looking further ahead, Mr Bunter and Mr Gallagher are busy 

preparing for this year’s sports day event, set to be held on the 

afternoon of Thursday 26th June.  

 

Please don’t forget to take a look at each class’s curriculum letters outlining all physical 

education learning as well as all curriculum topics for the term – these are available on 

the school website here: Class Curriculum Overviews 

 

Finally, here’s hoping for some continued good weather over the weekend - 

Sunday 11th May is Somerset Day. Whether you’re flying the dragon flag, 

sampling some apple juice or nibbling on some tasty cheese, Somerset has so 

much to celebrate!  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.countessgythaprimary.co.uk/curriculum/
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Miss Morris and the Merlin team are delighted to celebrate the following children in reception. 

Congratulations Lena, you are Merlin’s Star of the Week for always being cheery and lifting the 

spirits of all in the classroom – we certainly love your smile, Lena! Congratulations Jacob, you 

are Merlin’s Worker of the Week for a brilliant recount of the bear hunt – Jacob challenged 

himself (and succeeded!) to writing an incredible 7 sentences all by himself – outstanding! 

 

Pendragon – Congratulations to Jett, who is Pendragon’s Star of the Week for working so hard 

on his reading recently – keep up the top work, young man! Well done to Georgia, who has 

been chosen as Pendragon’s Worker of the Week for brilliant focus during her phonics – no 

doubt getting ready to show super success in her phonics check later in the term! 

 

King Arthur – This week, we are celebrating Holly as Miss Bridge’s Star of the Week, for writing 

a great short story linked to her topic work on Shang-dynasty China and specifically, Oracle 

Bones in her English – keep up the great work, Holly! King Arthur’s Worker of the Week goes 

to Luke, for his excellent contributions to class discussions – great work Luke, insightful as ever! 

  

Excalibur – Lincoln has been awarded the Star of the Week in Excalibur, for listening to advice 

about his work and responding positively to make improvements – keep it up, Lincoln! Mrs 

Trusson’s Worker of the Week is awarded to Tayana, for working hard in all of her subjects, 

completing her work to the best of her ability – outstanding work, Tayana! 

 

Lancelot – The Star in Lancelot class this week is Tom, for always showing super listening in 

PE, including demonstrating great abilities whilst helping others – you need to consider a career 

in teaching, Tom! Mr. Gallagher’s Worker of the Week is awarded to Alfie C, for his accurate 

maths, especially in area and perimeter, as well as excellent teamwork during the 

‘comprehension carousel’ – great to hear, Alfie! 

 

A special mention this week goes to Harrison for his recent rugby tournament – we wish him 

the best of luck for the weekend, as Harrison is playing his rugby at the Principality Stadium 

in Cardiff tomorrow! Similarly, Rothen deserves a special mention for representing his club at 

another tournament recently. Well done to Darcy, who has completed her level 2 swimming 

certification – she has been really brave jumping in and placing her face beneath the water! 

 

Finally a big shout out to all of our Year 6s, who no doubt will be getting plenty of rest before 

they sit their Key Stage 2 assessments next week – every single one of them has worked 

incredibly hard this year and all are more than ready for the challenge!  
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At last, it almost feels like the summer is on its way.  For this reason, you may wish to apply 

sun cream to your child at home before leaving for school.  An appropriate sun hat would be 

useful to provide the best protection when your child is outside.  

Please make sure sun hats are labelled with your child's name. 

Sun creams cannot be applied by our staff, or shared with other children, so please 

ensure that the sun cream you use will give them the protection they need during the 

school day. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Every Friday 

 
FRIDAY TUCKSHOP 
Every Friday morning breaktime - 20p 

Week commencing 12th May  Key Stage 2 Assessment Week (SATs)  

 8am Breakfast Club in the school hall for Year 6 children. 

Tuesday 13th May  Pendragon Class and King Arthur Class trip to Westlands 

Entertainment Venue to watch Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra.  

Wednesday 14th May

 
 

Deadline to book school meals and breakfast club via ParentPay for 

week commencing 19th May.  Deadline to book After School 

Childcare via booking forms for week commencing 19th May. 

Thursday 15th May  Rounders event on school field with Mr Gallagher. 

Letters sent home 9.5.2025 

Wednesday 21st May  Rounders event at Keinton Mandeville Primary School. 

Selected pupils only.  Letters to be sent home shortly. 

Friday 23rd May  Summer Book Celebration event – parents are welcome to come 

and share in their children’s learning from 2:30 – please sign up 

here or notify the school office.  

Friday 23rd May PTFA Rainbow Run – see poster attached.  

 Forms sent home last week or available at the school 

office. 

Monday 26th May – Friday 

30th June 

 Half Term 

Monday 2nd June  Inset Day – school closed to pupils 

Monday 9th June Merlin Class swimming session 1 

Thursday 12th June  King Arthur Class and Pendragon Class visit from Animals 2U 

South West. Letter sent home 7.5.2025  

https://forms.office.com/e/3hFYatPCwS
https://forms.office.com/e/3hFYatPCwS
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjI5MGOgcTaAhWCXRQKHfA3AKMQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https://www.theodysseyonline.com/open-letter-the-sun&psig=AOvVaw32udo4g8Sw16q1wEaE1phA&ust=1524147248840761
http://countessgythaprimary.us14.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=4d17847f9f59733e8da37a806&id=235927db56&e=dadd36ca9a
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Thursday 12th June  Welcome meeting for new intake at 4.30pm in the school hall. 

Monday 16th June – 

Thursday 19th June 

Year 6 Residential to Land & Wave, Swanage. 

Monday 16th June Merlin Class swimming session 2 

Monday 16th June Children’s Parliament – details to be sent out shortly. 

Friday 20th June Preschool Trip to Axe Valley 

Friday 20th June Merlin Class Art Specialist Day 

Monday 23rd June Merlin Class swimming session 3 

Wednesday 25th June Race for Life Charity Event – Whole school and preschool – details 

to follow.  

Thursday 26th June  Sports Day – letter emailed out 1.5.2025 

Friday 27th June  PTFA Summer Fayre – Details to follow 

Tuesday 1st July  Year 1 Ansford Sports Festival.  Letter sent 6.5.25 

 Parents to collect at 3pm at Ansford Sports Hall. 

Wednesday 2nd July Somerset Transition Day - Year 6’s to attend Somerset secondary 

schools; all years to move up to new groups - details of classes will 

be sent in June. Please note, for Year 6 children, the individual 

secondary schools will write to families.  

Thursday 3rd July  Merlin Class visit to Puxton Park. 

Tuesday 8th July Tulip Photography in school for class photos and 

Year 6 Leavers photos  

Thursday 10th July  Year 6 Ansford Sports Day – details to follow  

Friday 18th July  PTFA Summer School Disco – details to follow  

Tuesday 22nd July  Last day of the summer term. 
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The children have been really busy sowing and 

growing plants for our school garden. We will be 

selling our surplus plants to raise money to further 

develop our outdoor environments. 

 

We hope to enhance our garden area with the 

addition of a rainwater collection station and a 

polytunnel/ outdoor classroom. 

 

If anyone has a surplus of homegrown plants that we 

can sell or use in our garden, we would be happy to 

receive them. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

Mrs Hewlett or Mrs Feierabend 
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Payment Reminders 
 

Pendragon and King Arthur Class – BSO Orchestra at Westlands  
 

Pendragon and King Arthur Class – Animals 2U South West 

Merlin Class – Puxton Park 
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